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Hello, 

Submitting public comments regarding Minnesota Power's request to modify
the SolarSense Customer Solar Program - Docket No. E015/M-20-607. Public
comments attached. Thank you! 

-- 
Jenna Yeakle (she/her), MPH 
Organizing Representative 
Duluth, MN the occupied ancestral & contemporary lands of
Ojibwe, Dakota & Northern Cheyenne peoples  

Email: jenna.yeakle@sierraclub.org
Cell: 218-310-5322
www.sierraclub.org/minnesota 

Join the climate justice movement in the Northland
& volunteer with me! 

"Hold hands. Share water. Keep imagining.
So that we, and the children of our children’s children
may live" ~ Aurora Levins Morales, V'ahavta 
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Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Robert Stodola 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Marjorie Ballew 
Duluth, MN 55803 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Susan Darley-Hill 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Lisa Fitzpatrick 
Duluth, MN 55804 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Ann Meany 
Duluth, MN 55804 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Thomas Bacig 
Duluth, MN 55804 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Warren Howe 
Duluth, MN 55802 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Penny & Rodger Cragun 
Duluth, MN 55804 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Mary Arps Thompson 
Duluth, MN 55803 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Brad Edgerton 
Duluth, MN 55802 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Ann Miller 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Linda Herron 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Janet Magree 
Duluth, MN 55803 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Janet Magree 
Duluth, MN 55803 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Jean Walsh 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Jonathan Haines 
Duluth, MN 55804 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Jenna Yeakle 
Duluth, MN 55807 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Stephanie Hemphill 
Duluth, MN 55803 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Michael Overend 
Two Harbors, MN 55616 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Jerry Witte 
Duluth, MN 55803 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Katie Jo Greene 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Naomi Yeager 
Duluth, MN 55806 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Sharon Rigby Osborn 
Duluth, MN 55808 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Doretta Reisenweber 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Tina Krauz 
Duluth, MN 55802 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Katherine Holmes 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


David Baldus 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Brian Scott 
Duluth, MN 55804 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Kathryn Milun 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


Brett Cease 
Duluth, MN 55812 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 


Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  


I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  


 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 


 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  


 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 


As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 


 
Thank You, 


LeAnn Littlewolf 
Duluth, MN 55805 







Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Robert Stodola 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Marjorie Ballew 
Duluth, MN 55803 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Susan Darley-Hill 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Lisa Fitzpatrick 
Duluth, MN 55804 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Ann Meany 
Duluth, MN 55804 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Thomas Bacig 
Duluth, MN 55804 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Warren Howe 
Duluth, MN 55802 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Penny & Rodger Cragun 
Duluth, MN 55804 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Mary Arps Thompson 
Duluth, MN 55803 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Brad Edgerton 
Duluth, MN 55802 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Ann Miller 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Linda Herron 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Janet Magree 
Duluth, MN 55803 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Janet Magree 
Duluth, MN 55803 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Jean Walsh 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Jonathan Haines 
Duluth, MN 55804 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Jenna Yeakle 
Duluth, MN 55807 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Stephanie Hemphill 
Duluth, MN 55803 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Michael Overend 
Two Harbors, MN 55616 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Jerry Witte 
Duluth, MN 55803 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Katie Jo Greene 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Naomi Yeager 
Duluth, MN 55806 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Sharon Rigby Osborn 
Duluth, MN 55808 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Doretta Reisenweber 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Tina Krauz 
Duluth, MN 55802 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Katherine Holmes 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

David Baldus 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Brian Scott 
Duluth, MN 55804 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Kathryn Milun 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

Brett Cease 
Duluth, MN 55812 



Dear Minnesota Public Utilities Commission, 

Although Minnesota Power has proposed some changes to its SolarSense program in response to the 
feedback from customers, installers, and stakeholders, the proposed changes alone will not effectively 
address the economic inequities of a program that could -- and should -- support more community and 
customer access to the benefits of solar.  

I urge the PUC to ensure that Minnesota Power:  

 Restructure its SolarSense rebate and Lower-Income Solar programs? application processes in 
ways that can increase clarity, transparency and fairness for customers who want to access the 
benefits of rooftop solar 

 Ensure adequate communication with customers by establishing a public-facing platform and 
pathway for customers to learn about and apply to participate in the SolarSense Low-Income 
Solar Grant program;  

 Reconcile the discrepancy between unmet customer demand for rooftop solar and the meager 
availability of SolarSense funding, by increasing the company’s annual SolarSense customer 
incentive budget with using unspent funds from the SolarSense development and delivery 
budget, now and in the future. 

As Minnesota transitions away from fossil fuels and towards clean, renewable and equitably distributed 
energy sources, Minnesota Power customers need and deserve a robust rooftop rebate program that is 
clear, transparent, accessible, equity-centered, forward-looking, and responsive to customer demand. 

 
Thank You, 

LeAnn Littlewolf 
Duluth, MN 55805 
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